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Current Public Health AmeriCorps Grantees & the FY 2025 
AmeriCorps State and National Notice of Funding Opportunity 

Frequently Asked Questions 
 
 
Below is a list of frequently asked questions (FAQs) for current Public Health 
AmeriCorps (PHA) Grantees interested in applying to the FY 2025 AmeriCorps 
State and National Notice Of Funding Opportunity. This is a supplementary 
document; please refer to the AmeriCorps State and National Notice of Funding 
Opportunity and associated instructions for detailed requirements.  
 
 
Q1: Will projects considered under the PHA priority be subject to match and 
evaluation requirements? 
 
Yes. All proposed projects under the FY 2025 AmeriCorps State and National 
Notice of Funding Opportunity are subject to all requirements within, including 
match and evaluation requirements.  
 
For the purposes of determining match and evaluation requirements, current 
PHA projects can be considered first year grantees under this Notice of Funding 
Opportunity. Please note, to be considered new, current PHA grantees must 
apply as a new project using a new project ID. Please contact the Portfolio 
Manager of your current PHA grant and request a new project be created for 
your organization.  
 
Please note: Grantees that apply with their current PHA grant number, or under 
a previous AmeriCorps State and National (ASN) project, will NOT be considered 
new and will be subject to match requirements in accordance with the number 
of years associated with that project.  
 
Q2: If I am a current ASN competitive grantee and I also have a current PHA 
project, can I include my PHA project in my ASN FY 2025 continuation 
application? 
 
PHA grantees who are also ASN competitive grantees may choose to include 
their PHA activities in their ASN continuation application.  However, if a grantee 
chooses to do this, they will be subject to the match requirements associated 
with their ASN continuation award. Please note that for ASN continuations, 
expansions are subject to approval. 


